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 OSN 204-07-29 
 OSN 205-07-43 
 OSN 205B-07-15 
 OSN 210-07-02  
 OSN 212-07-47 
 OSN 412-07-31 
 OSN 412CF-07-10 
 OSN 412RSAF-07-03 
 OSN UH-1H-07-02 
 OSN UH-1H-II-07-08 
    

TO: All Owners/Operators of Bell 204 / 205 / 205B / 212 / 412 Series / UH-
1H / UH-1H-II / 210

SUBJECT: FAA UNAPPROVED PARTS NOTIFICATION 2007-00089 

Bell Helicopter is aware of the issuance of FAA Unapproved Parts Notification (UPN) 
2007-00089. This UPN addresses Hollywood Manufacturing, Inc. which produced and 
sold 204-011-463-001 bolts without Bell Helicopter Textron, Inc. (BHTI)  approval. 
These bolts are used to attach the swashplate inner ring to the gimbal ring and 
swashplate support. 

These unapproved parts do not conform to BHTI standards.  These unauthorized bolts 
are not serialized and they will not be accompanied with Bell Helicopter historical 
records.

Bell Helicopter Textron continues to encourage Owners / Operators of our helicopters to 
ensure that the parts installed are procured from an approved source.


